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Appeal from an order of the Supreme Court, Erie County (Joseph R.
Glownia, J.), entered January 15, 2014.  The order denied the motion
of defendant for summary judgment dismissing the complaint and granted
the cross motion of plaintiff for partial summary judgment on
liability, i.e., on the issue of negligence and her claim that she
sustained a serious injury under the 90/180-day category of Insurance
Law § 5102 (d).

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously modified on the law by denying the cross motion and as
modified the order is affirmed without costs. 

Memorandum:  Plaintiff commenced this action seeking damages for
injuries she allegedly sustained when her vehicle collided at an
intersection with a vehicle operated by defendant.  Plaintiff alleged
that she sustained qualifying injuries pursuant to Insurance Law §
5102 (d) in the permanent consequential limitation of use, significant
limitation of use, and 90/180-day categories.  Defendant moved for
summary judgment dismissing the complaint on the ground that plaintiff
did not sustain a serious injury in the accident under any of those
categories.  Plaintiff cross-moved for partial summary judgment on
liability, i.e., on the issue of negligence and her claim that she
sustained a serious injury under the 90/180-day category (see Ruzycki
v Baker, 301 AD3d 48-51, 52).  Supreme Court properly denied
defendant’s motion, but erred in granting plaintiff’s cross motion,
and we therefore modify the order accordingly.  

We conclude that the court properly denied the motion with
respect to the permanent consequential limitation of use and
significant limitation of use categories.  Although defendant met his
initial burden, plaintiff raised triable issues of fact (see Leahey v
Fitzgerald, 1 AD3d 924, 926; Parkhill v Cleary, 305 AD2d 1088, 1089). 
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We further conclude that the court erred in granting that part of the
cross motion concerning the 90/180-day category.  The conflicting
affirmations of the medical experts raise triable issues of fact
whether plaintiff sustained a serious injury under that category (see
Linnane v Szabo, 111 AD3d 1304, 1305; Verkey v Hebard, 99 AD3d 1205,
1206). 

The court also erred in granting that part of the cross motion
concerning defendant’s negligence.  The conflicting testimony of the
parties with respect “to which driver was proceeding with a green
light raised a triable issue of fact on the question of [negligence]”
(Alexandre v Dweck, 44 AD3d 597, 597-598; see D.F. v Wedge Mascot
Corp., 43 AD3d 1372, 1373). 
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